
Honoring a Legacy: CRPF Bids Farewell to DG Dr. Sujoy Lal Thaosen 

 

Gurugram, November 30, 2023 

 

The Central Reserve Police Force bid an emotional farewell to Dr. Sujoy Lal 
Thaosen, DG CRPF, today, in an impressive ceremony filled with joy and 
gratitude. A grand farewell Parade at CRPF Academy, Kadarpur, Gurugram, 
celebrated the exceptional services of the Director General to the force. 
Reflecting on the valour, patriotism and determination of our brave personnel, 
Dr. Thaosen, DG CRPF, received the salute with pride. Later, a warm send-off at 
the Directorate General marked the close of a memorable day. 
 

In his address, Shri. Sujoy Lal Thaosen DG CRPF praised the remarkable role of 
the Central Reserve Police Force in safeguarding our nation's internal security. 
On this occasion, Dr. Thaosen emphasized the need for continuous 
improvement in training and use of technology to meet the evolving security 
challenges of the nation. Expressing deep gratitude, he acknowledged the 
steadfast support and cooperation of the officers and personnel during his 
tenure as DG CRPF.  
 

Dr. Sujoy Lal Thaosen, with a Master of Arts degree in Political Science from 
Jawahar Lal Nehru University, New Delhi, and a Ph.D. from Ujjain University, 
MP, joined the India Police Services in 1988 & was allotted to Madhya Pradesh 
cadre. In a distinguished career spanning over 35-years, he served in various 
capacities, and took up a wide spectrum of responsibilities/challenges. An avid 
sports lover, Dr. Thaosen's interests extend from athletics, tennis, badminton 
to golf.  
 

While bidding adieu, Dr. Thaosen's exceptional leadership was acknowledged 
as an invaluable privilege for the entire force. Under his guidance, the force 
achieved unprecedented success in internal security, counter-terrorism and 
controlling Left wing extremism.  During his tenure he ensured intensive use of 
technology for the benefit of the force and to enhance its operational 
efficiency by developing a mobile app for veterans, e-leave and scholarship 
portals as well as e-billing systems.  
 

During his stewardship the CRPF led a lot of emphasis on civic action 
programmes which included health camps in remote areas to generate 
goodwill of the people towards the force and the county.  
 



When the long journey of Dr. Thaosen enters into a different leg, the entire 
CRPF family wishes him a healthy, peaceful, and contented post-retirement 
life. 
 

The day also marked the handing over of the baton of CRPF to Shri Anish Dayal 
Singh, IPS who is also holding the charge of Indo-Tibetan Border Police Force. 
Shri Singh is an IPS Officer of 1988 batch and has a wide experience in tackling 
national security challenges.  
 

 



 


